
Business Meeting December 3rd, 2023

Seneschal
● Inn at Crown tournament - brought in about $40-50 ahead
● Leftover soup from the Inn was served at Grand Meander on Dec 4th
● Good reports from doing Inn

○ People liked the food
● We need to stop being scared of being great
● Torquil did a big motivational speech that if you missed it, I am sure he would be willing

to summarize

Exchequer
● We made $40-50 from doing the Inn at Crown Tournament
● Still going through the rules
● We will need a deputy when we are a full shire

Herald
● 2 new submissions were made at the Crown Tournament for both names and devices

Knights Marshal
● Don’t really have one
● More gear was gifted to the group by Dirk at the Crown Tournament - yay!

Minister of Youth
● Nothing to report

Arts and Science Minister
● Queen’s Prize coming up in Spring (we now know it will be in April)
● Classes for Clothier’s seminar are posted and they are looking for more classes - sign

up to teach something!
● There has been a call for online newcomer classes

○ If you have an idea of something you want to see or teach, do it!
● A&S meeting this month is on growing veggies in the winter and precedent by Mari
● Keep working on largesse for when we become a shire
● Think of ideas for when we become a shire, things we can do or teach

Chronicler
● Newsletter posted on Dec. 1st
● Memo to self: need to include the recipe for the no-bake cookies we brought to Inn for

Crwon Tournament- they were a hit!
● I received feedback on doing a good job on my newsletter
● We will be doing an email listing as soon as I have an official email so it is not tied to my

personal email
● Keep sending me new things to include in the upcoming newsletter!



Old Business
● Inn went well
● Crown asks us to check our order of precedence online and look at your Calontir Wiki

and update it

New business
● We put in a bid for the Queen’s Prize but it was not accepted

○ That just means we get to do our own thing this spring for an event!


